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June 8, 2000

The Honorable Bill Archer
Chairman, Ways & Means Committee
1236 Longworth House Office Bldg.
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As representatives of people with cancer, we appreciate your previous legislative leadership to strike the appropriate balance between
maintaining quality cancer care and controlling the cost of delivering such care. In an environment where severe restrictions in reim-
bursement could have a disastrous effect on quality care, your legislative formula in the Balanced Budget Act of 1997 fairly deter-
mined the level of payment for anticancer drugs.

Now, as you know, the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) has taken unilateral action to amend that formula. By seeking
to redefine the meaning of “average wholesale price” (AWP) as used in the 1997 legislation, HHS would circumvent the intent of
Congress in its establishment of reimbursement levels at 95% of AWP. It does not seem to us that Congress intended to give HHS the
flexibility to change reimbursement levels through administrative action by redefining AWP when Congress incorporated the tradi-
tional meaning of AWP into a very specific calculation of appropriate reimbursement.

If HHS is permitted to define AWP to be equivalent to acquisition cost, which is apparently the plan, application of your statutory
formula of 95% of AWP will mean that physicians will be forced to provide drugs at a loss. No one should be expected to accept such
conditions, and the losers will be cancer patients who may not be able to access quality cancer care in the setting that is most conve-
nient and appropriate for them.

Relying on your previous leadership, we urge you to make your views clear on this important matter to ensure that administrative
action by HHS cannot undo carefully considered legislative resolution of difficult issues of great importance to people with cancer.

Sincerely,
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